Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Commission
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Real Estate Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Seymour M. Foos, on May 01, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: 
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 49, No. 92, of the May 11, 2023, issue of the Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought the determination from the Commission regarding the scope, meaning and intent of Section 475.01(1)(a), F.S., as it applies to the Petitioner’s conduct, when contact is made with an unlicensed entity in the State of Florida offering or providing the services of real estate and seeking compensation. The Florida Real Estate Commission considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on July 26, 2023, in Orlando, Florida. The Commission’s Order was filed on September 15, 2023. The Commission denied the Petition because Petitioner seeks the Commission’s adjudication over a matter solely within the statutory authority of the DBPR, the Petition violates section 28-105.001, F.A.C., and thus must be denied. 
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Giuvanna Corona, Executive Director, Florida Real Estate Commission, 400 W. Robinson Street, #N801, Orlando, FL 32801, Giuvanna.Corona@myfloridalicense.com
